
 

LAKE HELEN NEWSLETTER 
May 2, 2024 

 
***************************************************************** 

 
NEXT GENERAL BAND MEETING 

 
**WEDNESDAY, June 5, 2024** 

RESOURCE CENTRE 
7pm 

 

    *************************************************** 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICE HOURS 

Effective January 2024 
9am-4pm - Tuesday & Wednesday 

(closed 1 hour for lunch at noon) 
 

*****************************************************  
Recycle Day 

Tuesday, May 7th 
(every second Tuesday) 

Please have Recycle Bins ready for pick up at 5pm 
 

*****************************************************  
Garbage Day 

**Friday, May 3, 2024** 
EVERY FRIDAY  

Please have your garbage out by 3pm. 
  



 
 

DESIGN THE NEW LAKE HELEN POLICE CRUISER 

 
 

Lake Helen police will be receiving a new Police Cruiser in the near 
future.  We are hoping to engage our Lake Helen Youth to help us design 

the fresh look. Your design will be entered and if chosen, your design 
will be put onto the new lake Helen cruiser.  

 
 

The cruiser design must have:  
• the Lake Helen Emblem,  
• Lake Helen Police on it, 

• the 1-888-310-1122 number on it. 
 
 

All submissions must be in by June 1, 2024.  Any youth aged 13 – 25, 
who are interested can submit their design to Constable Lesperance or 

Constable Boucher at the band office.   
 
 

If you have any further questions, please email Cst. Boucher at 
lisa.boucher@opp.ca along with your design to be displayed on the 

cruiser for all to see. 
 
 

RRIB will be donating a prize to our winner. 
 
 

Hope to see all the creative and artistic abilities of our youth. 
 
 

Cst. Lesperance and Cst. Boucher 
 

mailto:lisa.boucher@opp.ca


 
Dear Ontario Works/ODSP Clients 

 

We kindly request that you perform an assessment on your propane or fuel tank 
levels and provide the exact level to tom.legarde@rrib.ca 

 

To ensure you do not run out of propane or fuel, especially during the winter months, 
we would like to remind you of your responsibility to request a refill when your tanks 
are around 50% full, as it may take a few days for delivery. 

 

Your proac�ve coopera�on is greatly appreciated. 

 

Thank you, 

Tom  

 

 
 

  

mailto:tom.legarde@rrib.ca
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